Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Equality survey for bus services

Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
The Equality Act 2010
The Equality Act also requires public bodies (like local councils, hospitals, and publicly-funded service providers) to consider how their decisions and policies affect people with different protected characteristics. 
The public body also should have evidence to show how it has done this. 
 
For example, a local authority wants to improve its local bus service. It carries out a survey of people who use public transport and finds that very few women use buses at night because they are worried about sexual harassment. The local authority decides to work with the police and the transport provider, as well as local residents, to find ways to address this problem and make the bus service more inclusive”.
 
I request, under the Freedom of Information Act that you send the information that showed how you considered disabled people and those with mobility issues and how they would be affected moving their bus stops from the centre of town, the clock tower initially, down a hill to St. Margarets Bus Station.  The bus station furthest away from town and where you made no provision to get people with mobility issues and the disabled into town from here.
I am sure you are fully aware that accessibility is also tired into the benefits system.
It is a strange idea to give disabled people free bus passes so they can still travel when they are not mobile enough to walk, but then to move their bus stops so far away that they not access their local city centre with these bus passes.

Please send me the survey the Equality Act 2010 requires you carried out to find out how the vulnerable group of people with disabilities and mobility issues would be affected when you decided to go ahead and make the change anyway, regardless of how difficult it would make their lives.
Answer:
Leicester City Council does not hold an equality impact assessment for bus route changes. This is because Leicester City Council and all comparable authorities have not been a decision maker on bus routes since bus deregulation in 1985. The decision makers are the bus operators who run these routes.

This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, the information requested is not held by the Council.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
